

Senator Jane Timken

Sponsor Testimony: Senate Bill

Chairman Patton, Vice-Chair Schaffer, Ranking Member Antonio, and members of the Senate Transportation Committee, thank you for allowing me to opportunity to deliver sponsor testimony on Senate Bill 212 to create the Play Golf license plate.

Proceeds from the license plate will go to the Northern Ohio Professional Golf Association (PGA) Foundation and the Southern Ohio PGA Foundation to support their philanthropic work.

Some of the organizations supported by the two foundations include:

- PGA Hope, a cost-free, year-round recreational and therapeutic golf program specifically for woman veterans.
- The Evans Scholars Foundation, which provides full tuition and housing scholarships to golf caddies and has helped over 11,000 caddies graduate from college.
- The Cleveland Clinic Challenge Golf which provides programs and therapeutic benefits to person recovering from strokes, spinal cord injuries, and neuromuscular disorders, as well as children with visual impairments.

Chairman Patton, Vice-Char Schaffer, Ranking Member Antonio, and members of the Senate Transportation Committee, thank you for allowing me to provide sponsor testimony on Senate Bill 212. I am happy to answer any questions the committee may have.